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Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
Can you believe it’s nearly 
December?!  The Christmas 
decorations will be up by the 
end of the week and we are 
feeling incredibly festive at 
Parkfield. Our news below 
certainly has a festive feel to it! 
 
Winter Fair  
Our annual Winter Fair takes 
place after school this 
Friday 1st December. 
There are going to be 
lots of great stalls and 
wonderful prizes to be 
won! We’ve decided that 
because it’s an expensive time 
of the year – and we’re asking 
for lots of donations we’re going 
to use the monies raised to fund 
the pantomime. 
 
Forfeit Friday 
This Friday, children can come in 
non-school uniform in return 
for: toiletry gifts / items (KS2) 
and bottles (KS1). All forfeited 
items will be used as prizes in 
the Winter Fair.   Thank you for 
your amazing generosity. 
 
Christmas Quiz – Win a Luxury 
Hamper! 
Due to lack of numbers we are 
not going ahead with the 
Christmas Quiz.  If you have 
bought a sheet please let us 
know and we can refund you or 
give you raffle tickets for the big 
raffle.  Sorry. 
 
 
 
 

Clubs cancelled 
All clubs are cancelled for the 6th 
and 12th December due to 
Cinema night and Tea with 
Santa. 
 
Christmas Nativity Tickets 
This year our 
Reception 
children are 
going to be 
performing 
their own 
fabulous 
nativity on Monday 18th 
December at 2pm. Year 1 and 2 
will be performing their 
separate nativity on Thursday 
14th and Friday 15th at 2pm. 
Fortunately, because of the 
separate performances  we’re 
able to offer 4 tickets to each 
family. Year 1 and 2 are able to 
collect tickets for their selected 
performance at the office. 
 
Green Flag Award 
We have some fabulous news! 
After last week’s assessment it 
has been confirmed that we 
have been awarded the Green 
Flag.  There is still a lot of work 
to be done and our Eco team 
are excited and enthused after 
our visit.  Huge thanks to the 
Eco team and Mrs Bracken for 
all their efforts.  We can’t wait 
for our flag to arrive 
 

 
Kenya 
Y1, 2 and 4 have enjoyed a 
special visitor, Mr Brooker has 
been talking to them about life 
in Kenya, they have been 
looking at various artefacts and 
listening to stories about our 
new friends at the Mikoroshoni 
School. 
 
Facebook 
After numerous requests from 
parents, we’re now on 
Facebook! However, at the 
minute we’re having some 
technical difficulties linking our 
Twitter account. We’ll let you 
know when we’re fully up and 
running. 
 
Dogs in the Playground 
We are becoming increasingly 
concerned about the number of 
parents bringing dogs into the 
playground when collecting or 
dropping children at school.  
Staff and parents have 
witnessed dogs urinating in the 
playground, on softplay areas 
and equipment.    Younger 
children can approach strange 
dogs and despite the owner’s 
insistence that a dog will not 
bite….. you can never be certain, 
especially in a noisy crowded 
area such as a school 
playground.  Although the 
playground is a right of way, our 
children’s safety always takes 
priority.  It is with this in mind 
that I ask that all parents please 
refrain from bringing any dogs 
into the school grounds. 
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Pantomime 

This year all 
the 

children 
across the 

school will be 
attending the Pantomime at 
Middleton Arena on the 13th 
December for FREE! Due to the 
wonderful support for ‘Tea with 
Santa’, ‘Movie Nights’ and 
hopefully the Winter Fair we’re 
hoping that the £9.50 fee for 
each child will be covered. 
 
Cinema Nights 
(Y2-6) 
There has been 
a great 
response to 
Cinema night 
on the 6th 
December (3.15 – 5.00pm) with 
lots of the tickets already sold.  
If you do not have yours yet, 
please call in to the school 
office.  Tickets are £3, this also 
gets you popcorn, drinks and 
pick and mix. 
 
Tea with Santa (R & Y1)  
Santa has 
confirmed he will 
be joining us for 
tea on the 12th 
December,  if you 
haven’t got your 
ticket yet they can be purchased 
from the school office for £5.  
There are a small number 
remaining. 
 
Christmas Service 
All friends and family are 
warmly invited to join us at 
10am on Monday 18th 
December at All Saints and 
Martyrs Church, Langley for our 
annual Christmas 
Service. Year 6 
will be telling the 
Nativity story 
along with some 
festive carols and 

singing from the choir.  
 
Christmas Carol Service 

 
Y3, 4, 5 and 6 will be performing 
and singing in a special assembly 
in the school hall on Wednesday 
20th December at 9.30am. 
Families and friends are more 
than welcome join us and join in 
the festive carols! 
 
Christmas Dinner 
Wednesday 20th December. 
Our traditional Christmas Dinner 
will be on Wed 20th December.  
If you already have school meals 
then you do not need to do 
anything.  If your child normally 
brings packed lunch and you 
wish them to take part in our 
Christmas lunch then please let 
the office know,  the cost is the 
same as a normal school lunch, 
£2.10.  We will be having 
Christmas songs, crackers, hats 
etc and staff will be joining the 
children in the hall.  There is 
always a vegetarian option 
which this year includes, quorn 
sausages, quiche and vegetarian 
gravy.  Desserts this year are 
Christmas Pudding and custard 
OR ice cream and Christmas 
biscuits. Mmmmmmm! 
 
Y1/2 and Y3/4 BIG Finish 
Y1/2 and Y3/4 are concluding 
their units of work this half term 
by inviting parents along to an 
art gallery and show. We’d love 
for you to be able to attend. 
Y1/2: Thursday 7th December at 
2.30pm. Y3/4: Tuesday 5th 
December at 2.30pm.  
 
School Shoes and Ties 
Please note that our school 
uniform includes back shoes and 
ties. There are a few pupils that 
have needed reminding of this 
over the past few weeks. Please 

help us maintain our high 
standards by replacing lost or 
damaged uniform when 
possible.  Ties are part of our 
uniform and all children are 
expected to wear them. 
 
Dates for your diary 
Please note that all important 
events for the 
school year are 
placed on our 
website under 
the ‘calendar’ section. We plan 
events as far in advance as 
possible but I’m sure you can 
appreciate that these plans 
sometimes change. 
 
Prospective Parents 
At this time of the year I show a 
lot of prospective parents 
around the school. This year has 
been no different and it’s an 
absolute pleasure showing 
visitors around when the school 
is in ‘full flow’.   Many have 
mentioned that they have heard 
positive comments from current 
parents at the school and that’s 
why they’d like to join us. I’d like 
to thank you for those 
comments as they demonstrate 
the faith and support you put in 
us. At Parkfield, we firmly 
believe that we’re a team and 
working together we’ll achieve 
wonderful things. 
 

As ever, a huge thank you to 
everyone for your amazing 
support. 
  
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mr Kemp 
Deputy Headteacher 


